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SOUTH HURON POLICE SERVICES BOARD 

 
Remote Electronic Meeting 

Tuesday, September 13, 2022 – 4:05 pm 
 

Members Present 
 

   Chair    Jim Dietrich 
   Member   Dave Frayne, Vice Chair 
   Regrets   Mark Hartman 

OPP     Inspector Jason Younan 
Delegation   Director of Legislative Services/Clerk -  

     Rebekah Msuya-Collison  
Public    Dianne McCarter 
Recording Secretary Jo-Anne Fields 

        
1.   Call to Order & Welcome 
 

Chair Jim Dietrich called the meeting to order at 4:05 pm and welcomed the members to the 
meeting, thanking them for their commitment to policing in South Huron.  Special welcome 
to Rebekah Msuya-Collison and Diane McCarter.     
 

2.  Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest and General Nature Thereof 
 
- None declared 
 

3.  Changes/Additions to the Agenda 
 

- None 
 
4.  Approval of the Agenda 
 
Motion – 27/09/22 
 
Moved by:    Mark Hartman  
Seconded by:   Dave Frayne   
 
“That the Agenda be approved as circulated.” 
 
Disposition:   Carried 
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5.   Approval of the Minutes 
 
Motion – 28/09/22 
 
Moved by:      Dave Frayne 
Seconded by:   Mark Hartman 
 
“That the minutes of June 14, 2022 meeting be approved as circulated.” 
 
Disposition:   Carried 
 
6.   O.P.P. Report 
 

- Detailed report for June, July and August was distributed prior to the meeting for review and 
to allow for effective discussion at the Board meeting 

- Inspector Jason Younan provided a comprehensive overview and explanation of the report 
for the three-month period 

- 949 occurrences were identified across South Huron during the reporting period – the 
summer months are typically a busier time of year 

- Inspector Younan noted that the date on the second column of the Traffic stats should read 
2022  

- Drinking and driving has increased across the County and R.I.D.E. programs have also 
increased by 30%  

- In 2021, there were 11 R.I.D.E. programs conducted in South Huron during this reporting 
period – In 2022 there were 32 

- The 2023/2024 R.I.D.E. Program Application has been received and will be completed for 
submission 

- Etickets continue to be issued roadside 
- No particular focus patrols identified during this reporting period 
- Enhanced communication with area business to address ongoing occurrences and 

incidents of property crimes on multiple occasions  
- Inspector Younan applauded the good work of his members for their ongoing commitment 

to volunteerism and engagement in the community – Special Olympics, Touch the Truck 
- As things start to open up, calls for service hours may be on the increase 
- Inspector Younan shared that the Huron County Detachment was selected to assess the 

new OPP Service Delivery Model 
- The new OPP Service Delivery Model is a member-informed and evidence-based 

framework for determining the correct staffing level at OPP detachments. It is a modern, 
scalable model that takes into account factors driving local demand for service such as calls 
for service, geography and occurrence types.  It prioritizes operational demands and Officer 
health and wellbeing, and formalizes frontline resource levels for every OPP Detachment. 

- The Service Delivery Model has identified the need to increase resources including frontline 
Constables, Sergeants and Special Constables for court offices. Additionally, these 
locations will see an adjustment in the current structure and scheduling to ensure 
community service needs are being met.  Civilian regional and detachment administration 
support services are being modernized to align with current needs. 
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- To implement the new Service Delivery Model, the OPP has requested financial support 
from the Provincial Government directly. Decisions specific to municipal billing are not the 
responsibility of the OPP 

- Chair Dietrich questioned how the increase in Officers to implement the new Service 
Delivery Model will impact the Contract – Inspector Younan stated that he will make those 
inquiries and report back to the Board 

- Member Hartman noted that he enjoys seeing the Community involvement photos and the 
relationship and interaction with the Officer in the community 

- Chair Dietrich thanked Inspector Younan for providing the report and for responding to 
member questions    

 
Motion – 29/09/22 
 
Moved by:   Dave Frayne 
Seconded by:  Mark Hartman  
 
“That the O.P.P. Report be received as presented.” 
 
Disposition:   Carried 
 
7.   Delegations 
 

- Director of Legislative Services/Clerk, Rebekah Msuya-Collison provided a high-level 
overview of the Community Safety and Well-being Plan and steps to move forward 

- Please refer to the documents shared with the Agenda Package dated September 13, 2022 
• Schedule A – Proposed Framework - September 2022 
• Schedule B – Memo to PSB September 2022 – Introduction – Sector Leads  
• Schedule C – Social Media Schedule 2022 
• 2022 – September – PSB Update CSWP 

- Community Safety and Well-being Plans support safe and healthy communities through a 
community-based approach and seek to achieve a proactive, balanced and collaborative 
approach, as these complex issues cannot be addressed in isolation  

- Four priority areas have been identified to address community safety and well-being in 
Huron County   

• Mental Health and Addictions  
• Housing and Homelessness 
• Domestic and Family Violence 
• Community Safety and Security  

- Next steps will involve establishing an Oversight Committee, partnering with stakeholders 
presently in the County – interest has already sparked within the organizations and some 
have presently committed to joining the Oversight Committee 

- The responsibility of the Oversight Committee would be to establish an implementation 
plan, monitor actions identified in the Plan and report back to the Advisory Committee 

- Social media messages will be created and can be easily implemented and shared with 
each Municipality and across the County 
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- Social media messaging may be an initiative that the South Huron Police Services Board 
could successfully undertake 

- Discussion centred around the Community Safety and Well-being Plan priority areas – 
specifically Priority #4 – Community Safety and Security 

- For consideration, Inspector Younan suggested that the Board might consider investigating 
the possibility of purchasing a Speed Spy Unit that could be used in various areas of South 
Huron to assist with addressing speeding complaints 

- A Speed Spy tool is an autonomous roadside data recorder designed to measure and 
record passing vehicle data  

- It is a passive, low profile application capable of collecting data that will assist in monitoring 
traffic flow.  The roads chosen to use the equipment are selected from public traffic 
complaints and identified through trends such as collisions, speeding and aggressive driving 

- Speed Spy is a new technology that can assist in placing Officers at identified locations and 
times that are most effective for traffic enforcement 

- The results could be shared on the website and would assist with enforcement 
- This devise is not meant to replace the existing traffic management equipment used to slow 

traffic, but to supplement the ability to allocate resources based on the data collected 
- It was suggested that the Board reach out to Steve Lund for costing purposes 
- Rebekah thanked the Board Chair and members for their continued support and assistance 

in moving the Community Safety and Well-being Plan forward  
- Chair Dietrich noted his appreciation to Rebekah for sharing her passion, commitment and 

involvement with the development and ongoing roll out of the Community Safety and Well-
being Plan  

 
Motion – 30/09/22 
 
Moved by:    Dave Frayne  
Seconded by:   Mark Hartman   
 
“That the Board investigate the costs to purchase a Speed Spy tool as a Community Safety 
and Security initiative, Priority #4 as identified in the Community Safety and Well-being 
Plan; 
  
AND that an estimate to purchase a Speed Spy tool be presented at the next Board meeting 
for consideration in the 2022 Community Safety and Well-being Plan budget line identified 
for Community Safety and Well-being initiatives.” 
 
Disposition:   Carried 
 
Motion – 31/09/22 
 
Moved by:    Mark Hartman  
Seconded by:   Dave Frayne   
 
“That the Board approve proceeding with social media messaging and recommend the 
drafting of a website to be brought back to the South Huron Police Services Board for 
consideration.” 
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Disposition:   Carried 
 
Motion – 32/09/22 
 
Moved by:    Mark Hartman  
Seconded by:   Dave Frayne    
 
“That the Board name Inspector Jason Younan, or designate to represent the Board as a 
member of the Community Safety and Well-being Plan Oversight Committee.” 
 
Disposition:   Carried 
 

- Inspector Younan noted that he would be pleased to be involved, supports this process and 
will happily assist with the Community Safety and Well-being Plan initiatives and data 
collection to keep moving this forward  

- All media releases are public documents and can be posted on the website 
 
8. Community Safety and Well-Being Plan 
 

- Update provided – Item 7. Delegations    
 
9.   Correspondence 
 

- No other correspondence received 
 
10.  New Business 
 

- OAPSB Zone 5 Meeting – Hosted by Central Huron Police Services Board – Tuesday, 
September 13, 2022 – 9:30 am  

- Board Secretary J. Fields provided a brief overview of the meeting today  
- Special thank you acknowledged to Marg Anderson and the Central Huron Police Services 

Board for hosting the meeting in Clinton today 
- Lisa Darling, OAPSB Executive Director presented on the OAPSB updates, as well as 

ongoing changes that can be expected in the future 
- Reviewed the Strategic Plan 2022 – 2025 
- Provincial Representatives that have completed their term are presently being extended for 

a six-month period 
- Following the meeting, Inspector Jason Younan provided a tour of the OPP Huron 

Detachment – beautiful facility and well received by the membership – Inspector Younan 
praised his Officers and staff for their invaluable service, dedication and commitment to 
protecting the Community   

 
11.   Unfinished Business 
 

- Nothing to report at this time 
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12.   Date of Next Meeting 
 

Next meeting of the Police Service Board will be held at the South Huron Municipal Office 
on Tuesday, October 11, 2022 at 4:05 pm or at the call of the Chair. 

 
13.   Adjournment 
 
Motion – 33/09/22 
 
Moved by:    Dave Frayne        
Seconded by:  Mark Hartman  
 
“That the meeting be adjourned at 5:09 pm.” 
 
Disposition:   Carried 
 
__________________________________   ______________________________ 
Chair – J. Dietrich     Recording Secretary – J. Fields 
 
__________________________________ 
Date 
 


